Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, March 18, 2009

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Lisa Buckman, Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, 



Emily Griswold, Gail Morris, Linda Parsons, Dorothy Peterson, 




Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith and Bob Stephenson

1.
Committee Changes

A fond farewell was given to Bob Stephenson, who is leaving Davis and taking up residence in Vancouver, Canada.  Bob is changing his career path and will be teaching martial arts – Kung-Fu and Family Tai Chi – there.  His email address will be familytaichi@yahoo.com.  Lisa Buckman, Bob’s replacement as liaison to the City of Davis, was introduced.  Lisa  is working halftime for Parks and General Services and halftime for Public Works and expressed excitement in being a part of our committee.
2.
Updates
a.
Roster


Emily is in the process of completing a Steering Committee directory of addresses, phone numbers and other data.  She asked everyone to look over the list and make additions or corrections to it.
b.
Slosson Grant


The grant proposal submitted to the Slosson Endowment Fund on December 15, 2008 has been funded for the full asking amount of $16,473.  This will be used for signage, a second kiosk in the vegetable garden and development of the cell phone audio tour.  The money will not be available until July 1, 2009.

c.
Plantings

At the workday on March 7, some California native plants were planted in the areas north and south of the meadow.
d.
Permanent Kiosk Design


We still have no design yet from Shaunie Briggs for the Rose and Flower Garden kiosk.  Emily will continue to contact her with an expression of urgency.
e.
CPG Brochure

Emily, Peg, and Willa met and developed a proposal for the text and format for the CPG brochure.  A proposal for the format, target audience, distribution points, and content of the brochure was passed around to the group.  There will be two elements: a permanent piece used primarily to inform new people about the gardens and a seasonal insert with information about upcoming events and work days.
f.
Archive/History Project

Peg is putting together photos and information on the history and development of CPG, e.g., workshops, celebrations, sponsorship, volunteer organizations.  Picasa, available free from Google, was suggested as a possible application for organizing and managing our photos.  Emily will talk to Nik about this.
3.
Upcoming Outreach Activities

a.
Recycled Art Faire (RISE), April 22


Dorothy reported on the various organizations that are sponsoring activities for the fourth annual Recycled Art Faire, which is scheduled for Wednesday, April 22, 4:00-7:00 p.m. in the Central Park Gardens.  The Faire, which coincides with Earth Day, encompasses a juried exhibit and sale of artwork, practical items and fashion accessories created by elementary, junior high, high school, college and community members from used surplus or found materials.  The theme for the Faire is “Turn ‘Junk’ into Art.”  Linda, Peg, Emily, Jim and Jan volunteered to monitor the gardens, sell t-shirts and generally help out on that day.  More information is on the RISE website:  www.davisrise.org.
b.
Gardeners Fair at Arboretum Plant Sale, April 25

Emily reported that 700 people were at the Arboretum sale on March 14.  This is the largest crowd they have had, and it probably is due to the bigger site and a new marketing person who is doing good outreach.  On April 25, Emily is organizing a fair in conjunction with another Arboretum plant sale open to the public and needs our help.  She plans to have several outreach tables and would like to have volunteers for each of two shifts:  8:00-11:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.  Dorothy and Jan volunteered to do the first shift and Gail, the second shift.  Linda and Peg will check their calendars and let Emily know about their availability.
4.
Vegetable Garden Area Improvements
a.
Pathway Renovation


Rotary plans to do the vegetable path and the connectors on Saturday, March 21.  370 feet of edging will be needed for the project, and the decomposed granite and gravel will be delivered on Friday.  Members of the Alpha Phi Omega Club are coming to help.  Volunteers can help excavate and dump dirt in the circle.
b.
Composting Proposal

The composting proposal to Jennifer Gilbert, Conservation Coordinator for the City of Davis, still needs to be done.  Peg said she will send a draft by email for everyone to critique in the next few days.  The proposal needs to be submitted by Monday, March 30, in order for the proposal to be put on the agenda for the April Recreation and Parks Commission meeting.
5.
Education Program Planning

a.
Exhibit Training Opportunity


The Arboretum is having some professional training on how to create engaging signage that communicates information and gets the attention of the public in their gardens.  Three teams will make mock signs and test them.  Emily wondered if anyone would be interested in attending the training.  Willa and Peg expressed interest.
b.
Spring and Summer Education Programs


Workshops for May, June, July and August are in the planning stages.  Peg suggested that we look at the Master Gardener website for updated information:  http://ceyolo.ucdavis.edu.
c.
Summer Cooking Demonstrations


Emily will contact Marco Vespignani, a naturopathic doctor in Davis, about doing cooking demonstrations in the Gardens, possibly in July and August.

6.
Tool Order
a.
Ace Hardware, Davis


A request for tools in the amount of $1,633.20 has been made by Emily to Ace Hardware in Davis.  She expects to get a 30 percent discount from Ace.  We have about $2,000 available for tools.

b.
CPG Tool Order List

Emily distributed a Central Park Gardens tool order list.  The grand total of tools needed is $2,392.94.  There are also several wishlist items, such as a shredder for compost.  Jim and Peg, who work a lot with the tools at the Gardens, offered to review the list.
7.
Policy Issues

a.
Signboard Posting


There has been some concern about using different kinds of signs for workshops.  It was agreed that we need to use the same kind of paper, format and information on signs for workshops for both CPG and Woodland.  We also need to give some recognition and information on Project Compost on our signboard.
b.
Handling Children in the Garden


We had a parental complaint and a problem on Saturday, March 14, with children playing and tossing decomposed granite from a pile in the Gardens.  Unsupervised children playing inappropriately in the garden (stepping on plantings, climbing on sculptures, picking flowers, etc.) has been an on-going issue.  Many parents aren’t aware of or sensitive to “good garden manners,” so talking to children directly may be more effective.  In the future, piles of loose materials should probably be fenced if they will be left unattended during a Farmers Market day. 
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

